Queensland Government

Cabinet – November 2022
Queensland Government response to the Women’s Safety and Justice Taskforce Report, Hear her voice – Report Two – Women and girls’ experiences across the criminal justice system
Attorney-General and Minister for Justice, Minister for Women and Minister for the Prevention of Domestic and Family Violence
Minister for Police and Corrective Services and Minister for Fire and Emergency Services

1. The Queensland Government is committed to addressing sexual violence and supporting an improved criminal justice system for women and girls as victims, accused persons and offenders. The Women’s Safety and Justice Taskforce’s report Hear Her Voice – Report Two – Women and girls’ experiences across the criminal justice system makes 188 recommendations for Government to improve women and girls’ experiences of the criminal justice system. 
2. The Queensland Government response considers all recommendations and includes legislative, policy and program measures that focus agency efforts on: 
· Progressing systemic and legislative reform;
· Placing victim-survivors at the centre;
· Working with First Nations communities;
· Reshaping community attitudes about sexual consent and sexual violence;
· Meeting demand for sexual violence support services across the state;
· Appropriate court management and sentencing for women and girls as accused;
· Delivering justice; 
· Rehabilitating women in prison and girls in detention; and
· Measuring our performance - governance, monitoring and evaluation.
3. Cabinet approved the Queensland Government response to the Women’s Safety and Justice Taskforce’s report Hear Her Voice – Report Two – Women and girls’ experiences across the criminal justice system for publication and tabling in the Queensland Parliament.
4. Attachments:
· Queensland Government response to the Women’s Safety and Justice Taskforce report, Hear Her Voice – Report Two – Women and girls’ experiences across the criminal justice system
